NORTH LONDON JUNIOR NETBALL LEAGUE


MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

12 June 2018 
 at Our Lady of St George & Mount Carmel, the Parish Centre, Enfield

Present:  
Representatives from: AP Saints, Asco Sparks, Britannia Youth, Cumberland, Minchenden, Oakwood, Young Fincunians, Palmers Green, 
Apologies:
Turnford, Troy (both had indicated that they would not be entering the junior league for the coming season).
1. Chair’s Opening Remarks
League Chair (Cathy Gallagher) thanked all the representatives for coming along to the AGM and thanked them for their timely arrival and for helping to make the 2017/18 season another successful one. 
Winners and runners up of each division announced as follows and medals were presented.

	Division
	Winner
	Runner Up

	Under 12s
	AP Saints
	Asco Sparks

	Under 13s 
	Cumberland 
	AP Saints

	Under 14s
	AP Saints 
	Asco Sparks

	Under 16s
	AP Saints
	Old Fincunians


2. Minutes of last year’s AGM and Matters arising

There were no other matters arising from the minutes.

Cathy Gallagher asked for teams to agree the minutes (with no matters arising noted) as a true and accurate record.  Old Fincunians proposed – Oakwood seconded.  
3. Treasurer’s Report and Financial Statement

The financial statement and report were circulated prior to the meeting, and were discussed.  

Clare Darling, Treasurer for the league confirmed that the junior league had shown a surplus of £66.46 and that there were no significant items of expenditure during the season other than the purchase of medals in advance of the coming season, to take advantage of a bulk discount.    Clare proposed that even though the cost of court hire has gone up, the league fees remain at £60, as they were increased for this season.  She proposed that the bond for cancelling matches remains the same.

No questions were raised by the floor.  Approval of the financial statement and report was proposed by Asco Sparks and seconded by Oakwood.
4. League Development
Maria Mitchell (with support from Palmers Green netball dad, Mark Orriss) provided a comprehensive verbal report for the meeting. Maria advised that discussions were still ongoing with Enfield Council regarding the up keep / refurbishment of the facilities.   Maria confirmed that the works to re-lay the courts would cost around £300K and that they are continuing to work with the council to identify sources of funding.  Maria confirmed that the repainting of the court surfaces for this season had made a difference and whilst not a long term solution it has improved playing conditions in the medium term.  Maria agreed to provide a written report for wider circulation.

The Chair and the floor thanked Maria and Mark Orriss for their ongoing efforts in this regard.

Report agreed by Cumberland and seconded by Palmers Green.
5. Proposed Rule / Constitution Changes

Copies of the proposed rule/constitution changes by the committee were circulated prior to the AGM.  The main changes identified were the additional committee roles to be added to the constitution as a result of the merging of the Senior and Junior leagues.  The leagues are being merged to ensure more appropriate oversight of the junior league.

In addition to amending the constitution to reflect the new committee structure the NLNL Rules will also need updating to reflect the merge.  As a result the committee requested that they be given a mandate to look at further changes to the rules post AGM and prior to the start of the next season, in order to make them more appropriate to the merged league and the junior section in particular.

Proposal carried unanimously.

6. Election of Officers for 2018/19 Season

Cathy Gallagher advised that in light of the merger of the leagues, the committee proposes a number of new committee roles to support the new league structure. Some of the new roles will be constituted but not all.  

Details of the new roles and those prepared to put themselves forward for the new and existing roles were circulated prior to the AGM.  There was one vacancy remaining and nominations for this role (Publicity Secretary - Junior) were requested from the floor.  A representative from Minchenden (Lizzie Fajardo) agreed to consider the role and it was agreed that a job description would be shared with her.   As there were no other nominations submitted for the committee positions (other than those detailed below) prior to the AGM, it was proposed that the committee as detailed below is elected for the 2018/19 season.  Proposed by Oakwood and seconded by Britannia
*Roles that are not constituted.

The officers are:

President




Carole Pennery

Chair




Cathy Gallagher

Secretary




May Isolda

Treasurer




Clare Darling

Registration Secretary (senior)

Cathy Gallagher

Registration Secretary (junior)

Katy Orriss
Fixtures and Results Secretary

Gwenda Boniface
Umpiring and Coaching Secretary (s)
Kim North

Umpiring and Coaching Secretary (j)
Elaine Smith
Publicity Secretary (senior)

Jo Stevens

Publicity Secretary (j)


under consideration - Minchenden
Welfare Officer (s)



Yvonne Rhoden

Welfare Officer (j)



Violet Corbin

*Complaints Secretary


Maria Mitchell

*Rules Secretary (s)


Maria Mitchell

*Rules Secretary (j)


Alison Hart

*Premises and Facilities Manager
Mark Orriss

Other matters arising:

· Oakwood advised that due to the larger committee and addition of new members it may be beneficial to have a photo-board in the hut so people know who to approach should there be an issue.  Noted.

7. Dates for Winter Season 2018/19
The dates for next season were advised as: 
September 
15 & 29

October
6
November
3 & 17
December
1 & 15
January
19
February
2 
March

2, 16 & 30

SPARE           April 6 & 7

End of season rally
TBC

AGM 


TBC

Teams were advised to notify the committee (NLNL League Secretary) of any fixture clashes (with other leagues) or other events that could impact NLNL fixtures before 31 July 2018.

8. AOB
· Maria Mitchell advised that as part of the ongoing umpire support initiatives being run by MCNA a series of ‘Games Management’ workshops will be run for NLNL umpires – invites to follow.

· AP Saints expressed concern with regards ‘lost’ cards.  Gwenda Boniface (Fixtures and Results Secretary) confirmed that this should no longer be an issue as the scorecard box is now locked and only accessible to relevant committee members.

· Teams were invited to come forward with their preferences for entries to the junior league for the coming season.

The meeting opened at 6.30pm and closed at 7.03pm
Minutes by May Isolda
2 June 2019
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